Monday, December 09, 1991

Meeting of the Board of Selectmen was called to order at 6:30 PM.

Present: Edwin Rowehl, Chairman, Dave Boule', Judy Pratt, Chairman Planning Board, Ben Pratt, Eric Tenney, Water Commissioners, Bob Varnum, Road Agent.

Ed moved to go into executive session per RSA 91:A3e. Second Dave. So moved.

6:34 Barbara Elia, Secretary to Planning Board & Water Commissioners joined the meeting as did Selectman, Philip Dwight.

The regular meeting of the Board of Selectmen reconvened. All (Selectmen, Water Commissioners and Road Agent), concurred that renovations on West Street will not be done in 1992 as scheduled. Therefore there is no reason the Planning Board can not extend the conditional approval for a subdivision on West Street.

Ed Rowehl signed the Annual Grant Application for the Sewer. Phil moved to allow a permit for a Christmas celebration to be held by the employees at the Town Barn. Second Ed. All in favor. So moved.

Phil moved to approve the request for the purchase of uniforms for the Fire Department in the amount of \$4,010. Second Ed. All in favor. So moved.

Selectmen approve updating a program on the computer.

Phil moved the minutes of December 2nd as written. Second. Dave. All in favor. So moved.

Phil suggested all departments be made aware of the need to use protective clothing as required by Workers' Comp.

Secretary will check with physician as to contracting for physicals on new employees, (Type of physical and cost).

Ed moved to have Mr. McKenney and Mr. Cole write a warrant article, conforming to the statue governing the lay out of roads if they wish to reopen Bracket Road which was discontinued in 1939. Second Phil. All in favor. So moved.

Phil submitted a signed petition to be given to be forwarded to the Planning Board. The petition is for a change in the zoning ordinance which would allow back lots.

Bob reported the sander broke today and was put in for repairs. A replacement of the particular parts which broke is required about every four or five years.

Bob asked what was to be done about sidewalks next year. There

is no money in his budget which would allow him to shim and

overlay the walks. Selectmen asked if he would get an estimate per running foot and place a warrant article to start making repairs to the walks.

The selectmen will add an addendum to the PD vacation as listed in the Personnel Policy, stating vacation is accrued monthly.

The Board worked on budgets for the coming year. They discussed the cost of benefits for the employees, the need for help in the office and the payroll.

Meeting adjourned 10:00

ems